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www.pantowners.org                               
Volume 54                 Number 5           May 2025 

 

 

Pan Siftings  
                                                          

 

May 8th General Meeting 7:30pm at Duane Gilleland’s Shop                    
May 11th Mothers Day                                                                                                                  
May 15th Board Mtg 7pm at The Moose                                                             
May 17th Pantowners Spring Tour Details Page 9                                       
May 17th Celebration of Life for Ray Bernick  Details Page 2                                                                      
May 20th Pan Siftings Article Due                                                              
May 26th Memorial Day                                                                   
June 12th General Mtg 7:30pm  Mill Stream Park  St Joseph, Mn.                                                                         
June 15th Fathers Day                                                                                
June 19th Board Mtg 7pm  At The Moose                                                                           
June 24th Pan Siftings Article Due 

Car Of The Month 

   1928 Ford Model A Tudor Owned  By John Trutwin  
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Educate 
Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To Promote 
Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, Talent, And 

Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

Club Officers & Board Members 

                            

                    Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman       Mark Ebnet  

Vice Pres: Ralph Anderson                                                             Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Secretary:  Tina Holt                                                                    Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin                  

Treasurer:  Bob Salmonson                                        Ed Bauer             Bob Halliday             

Car Show Chair: Randy Marchand                                                      Doug Rask           Ray Maciej                           

Sgt. At Arms: Ken Pflipsen                                                        

                                                                                      
Directors: Tom Erickson                                         Hospitality:  Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel                                                 

        Mike Schmitt                                         Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                   

        Gary Anderson                                       Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling   jzwilling47@gmail.com                                                         

                  Todd Whitney                                                                                  320-406-3584                                                                            

         Seth Manuell                                                                                       

               Patrick Manuell 

Web Master:  Betty Schmitt                                                            

President: Paul Schmidbauer    

Car Of The  

 1928 Ford Model A Tudor 
  Owned By John Trutwin 

May 8th General Meeting 7:30pm at Duane Gilleland’s Shop                  
May 11th Mothers Day                                                                                
May 15th Board Mtg 7pm at The Moose                                                  
May 17th Pantowners Spring Tour Details Page 9                                    
May 17th Celebration of Life for Ray Bernick  Details Page 2                                                                     
May 20th Pan Siftings Article Due                                                              
May 26th Memorial Day       

                       Roy Bernick's Celebration of Life  

A Celebration Of Life for Roy will be held on May 17th from 1-4pm at 
his shop.  His family is asking club members if you bring your antique 
cars to park them up at the shop.  If you bring your daily driver 
please park at Bernick's parking lot across the street, you will be shut-
tled to his shop.   
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President’s Report 

 Happy April!! Spring has finally sprung. Got my car out of storage 
and safely home! Got some things to look into but will enjoy all of 
it. Lily has sent out the Nursing Home schedule. If you haven’t 
done this type of show try it, it is truly a blessing to be able to 
attend these. As always The Pantowners will be having  a car show 
at the Benton Co. Fairgrounds the 3rd Sunday in August. Randy is 
the Car Show Chairman for 2025, our 50th show and is written in 
stone. Lots of rumors floating around about our 2026 show, so for 
now let’s make this year’s show our main focus and a great car 
show. That Paul guy will be next year’s Car Show chairman and we’ll let him worry about nest year. I will 
keep you all informed about the 2026 Car Show. Driving my car home from storage brought a smile ear 
to ear the whole way home. That my friends is what this car club is all about, the enjoyment of this life 
with others that understand that feeling. May God bless us this year and in the future as we go do his 
plan for our lives. See you at the May meeting in St. Joseph.  

    President  Paul Schmidtbauer  

Email: paulschmidtbauer@gmail.com 
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Car Show Chairman Report 

Vice President’s Report 

Hello, We have car shows coming up. Here is a list of some of 
them. Stearns History Museum 5/29/25 at 4pm contact Eric 
Cheever 320-253-8424, Sartell Historical Society 6/10/25 
5:30pm to 7:30pm Call Judy 320-249-8352, Valley Daze Car 
Show 6/28/25  call Heather 320-764-2053 or Keith 320-333-
4468, Barn Dance Party Hawick, Mn. Contact kandi-
acresevents.com, Northern Knights Car Show Park Rapids, Mn. 
call Dave 218-255-1799. If you want more information on any 
of these shows you can contact me also. Thanks  

Hello, everybody!  The car show  list is getting smaller and looking 
good . The next chairman meeting is  going to be on July 24th.  I have 
been working on the goodie bags also. I do have shirts available and will 
be at the next meeting for shirt sales. The weather is finally starting 
to look better, Thank God for that! Only 4 months left until the car 
show!  

Vice President Ralph Anderson  
Email:ralph.anderson8186@gmail.com 

               Randy Marchand 

      Email: carguymrcr05@gmail.com 

                                      The Hospitality Committee 
 
The Hospitality Committee sends a flower arrangement to any member of our club that has passed 
away. We also mail out a Get Well Card to any member that has been in the hospital or has been ill. 
We then send out a club only email to members that have signed up to receive these emails. 
If you would like to be on the club members only Hospitality email to receive this information, get 
a hold of us and we will add your name to the list. You can call us if you know of any member that 
has passed away or is in the hospital or has been ill and would like us to mail them a Get Well Card.  
Thanks  
                                      

Cheryl Voigt                                          Trish Thiel 
320-259-0943 Home                            320-656-0515 Home 
320-248-4008 Cell                               320-241-0515 Cell 
tcvoigtsevices@aol.com                      tltboots@yahoo.com 

mailto:tcvoigtsevices@aol.com
mailto:tltboots@yahoo.com
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Membership Meeting Minutes                            April 10th 2025  

Call to Order: Ken Pflipsen led The Pledge of Allegiance at the Moose in Waite Park, MN. Paul 
Schmidtbauer called the meeting to order.                                                                                    
Guests: None                                                                                                                                                            
Approval of The Minutes: Nancy Zupan made a motion to accept the minutes as written and Craig 
Gondeck seconded the motion. Discussion and motion was carried.                                                                       
Thank You: Tim Carlson, Diane Lumley and Steve and Barb Wendt for the pop tops.                          
President: Paul Schmidtbauer stated that the May general meeting will be held at Duane Gilleland’s 
Shop and the June meeting will be held at Mills Stream Park in St Joseph MN. Paul also did the pin 
awarding with 124 memberships getting pins tonight.                                                                                  
10 Years                                                                                                               
Barry and Kris Bahl, David Gill, David and Kathy Bentley, Jerry Gould, Dan Brady, Bob and                                       
Shirley Halliday,  Jason and Jennifer Carlson, John Jendro,  Tim and Dee Carlson, William and Lottie 
Miller,  Roger and Lois Dohrmann, Ray Schouviller, Robert and Esther Ebnet, Robert and Mary Stein, 
Jim Fautsch, Dale and Carolann Zika, Randy and Brenda Fischer.                                                                     
15 Years                                                                                         
Gary and Barbara Anderson, Ron Morton, Dennis and Kathy Arntson, Bob and Diane Pelzer, Phyllis Bal-
mer, Aron and Bonnie Peterson, Bruce and Diane Berscheit, Doug Rask and Pat Guggenberger, Kent 
and Lori Christensen, Vernon and Debi Rousselange, Tom and Judy Hall, Joseph and Lori Schmelzer, 
Neal and Mona Hanson, Kris Schmit, Kathy Heim, Melvin and Carole Skaggs, John and Pam Johnson, 
Scott and Marybeth Theisen, Donald Klein, Paul and Rosemary Winch, Patrick and Barb Manuell, 
Thomas and Julie Wolters, Randy Marchand, James Zieglmeier, Fred and Renee Mehr, Dorothy Zika.       
20 Years                                                                                          
Mark and Crystal Adelman, August and Joyce Preusser, Keith Bauman, Mike and Betty Schmitt, Roger 
and Colleen Burton, Alphonse and Leslie Stommes, Walt and Trecia Ellis, Vince and Trisha Thiel, Roger 
and Tina Holt, John and Terri Voigt, Bill Lunser, Nancy Zupan,  Mike and Debbie Pelzer.                                        
25 Years                                                                                             
Angie Arends, Barb Neske, Tim and Julie Goodner, Ron and Dorothy Paulson, Patrick and Deanne Hol-
lermann, Linda Prom, John and Janice Krippner, Tom and Vernie Schroer, Gary and Carol Lauermann 
Ron Strege, Ray and Lorie Maciej, Pete and Diane Tourand,  Fred Marsolek and Kris Mrosla, Stephen 
Young, James Marsolek, Jim and Mona Zwilling.                                                                   
30 Years                                                                                                  
Les and Fran Adelman, Chris Theisen, Don and Lois Blonigen, Pat Doren-Tobin, Loren and Kim Hansmei-
er, Wade Tobin, Thomas Kuehn, John Trutwin, Bryan and Heidi Newman, John and Darlene Weber, 
Jake and Mary Rausch.                                                                                                                                            
35 Years                                                                                                    
Ed and Carol Bauer, Ken and Gloria Pflipsen, Darlene Dickinson, Jeff and Mary Philippi, Terry and Ma-
rie Knapek, Peter and Marilyn Voigt, Dennis and Teddy Ludivig, Tim and Cheryl Voigt, David Peterson, 
Don and Sherry Wieber.                                                                                                                                   
40 Years                                                                                            
Del Brown, Jerry and Marian Kriese, Dale and Joyce Haskamp, John and Sharon Larson, Joseph Helm, 
Lyle and Doris Turbes, David and Janet Holt.                                                                     
45 Years                                                                                          
Jasper and Pam Bond, Daryl Newman, Jim and Dayna Dahl, Dave Nicol, Barry and Kathy Kirchoff, Ste-
ve and Dina Richter, James and Nancy Laumeyer, Jim and Carolee Stodolka, Jim Mrozek, Steve and 
Barb Wendt.                                                                             
50 Years                                                                                                
Colleen Bernick, John Marsolek, Leroy Blanchard, Allen and Toni McKenzie, Shirley Bromenschenkel, 
John and Joanne Meyer, Rick and Julie Gayken, Joyce Raetz, Ed and Marlys Gertken, Victor and Fran 
Spears, Dennis and Darlene Klug, Bruce and Wendy Theisen, Merlin and Connie Leitheiser, Terry and 
Jean Yager.                                                                                                                                                    
Vice President: Ralph Anderson talked about car shows coming up. Stearns County Historical Cen-
ter and multiple others that he will list in his article.                                                     
Treasurer: Bob Halliday is filling in for Bob Salmonson. Bob talked about the budget. Dennis Klug 
motioned to accept the report and Carol Lauermann seconded. Discussion and motion were carried.                             

                                                                                                                         Continued on Page 6         
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Continued from Page 5 

Bob also talked about Bob Salmonsons health with Bobs permission. Bob Salmonson will be going into 
surgery and there was a prayer said for his recovery.                                                                                       
Secretary: Tina Holt talked about the mailing and email lists and that the rosters were done. Ros-
ters were handed out at the end of the meeting to those that were there. Tina will have the rosters 
at the May meeting as well for those that were not able to make tonight’s meeting.                                          
Car Show Chairman: Randy Marchand talked about the car show flyer is done and everything is on 
track for the car show and he still has shirts and hats for sale.                                                                                
1st Year Directors: Pat and Seth Manuell talked about the fall tour and that they have decided on 
a place. It will be to Schwanke Tractor and Combine in Willmar, MN. on September 20th . Plans for 
the meal are still being worked out.                                                                                                                       
2nd Year Directors: Tom Erickson stated that the spring tour is set for May 17th to Isanti. The 
tour will leave from the Kwik Trip on the corner of Hwy 23 and Hwy 10. They will be stopping at Jack 
and Jims in Duelm, MN. on the way back.                                                                                                                     
3rd Year Directors: Gary Anderson talked about the spring banquet and what a great turnout 
there was. Everyone had a wonderful time.                                                                                                                       
Pan Car Committee: Dennis Arntson stated that the pan car is sleeping right now but he is looking 
for help to bring it out for service in early May. The pan car is scheduled to be at the VA Hospital in 
St Cloud on June 21st, Pantown Brewery on June 28th, and New Ulm on June 29th. Many other out-
ings are planned.                                                                                                                                                    
Old Business: nothing at this time                                                                                                                    
New Business: Tom Erickson talked about a scholarship in the amount of $2500.00 for The Auto-
motive Department at St Cloud Tech College and extending it to include The Auto Body Department. 
Tom also stated that there is a program through the state that will offer 10 more scholarships. 
Dennis Arntson talked about The Youth Award for this year which is set for $500.00. The Ditch 
Cleanup will be the last Saturday in April at 10am. There was also a talk about bringing the valve cov-
er track to the meeting in June for members to try it out. Lily stated that she only has 7 pictures 
for the calendar and she needs a total of 12. Please submit a photo of your car as soon as possible to 
be considered for the calendar. Also Lily is looking for cars for the nursing homes car shows.                                
Announcements: Dorthy Paulson and Keith Bauman are still looking for people to join them on June 
13th, 14th and 15th for a car run. They have reserved rooms at a hotel in Hutchinson. All expenses 
are the individual’s responsibility. Reservations for the hotel rooms need to be placed by May 13th. 
Becky Carlson is looking for women’s magazines to send overseas to the troops in their care package. 
The winner of the model car voting was Pete Voigt. The winners of the card drawings this month are 
Dennis Klug, Tom Hall, Barb Neske, Paul Schmidtbauer, Wade Tobin, Tim Carlson, Nancy Laumeyer, 
and Carol Lauermann. The badge drawing was Tom Wolters who was not present at the meeting so 
the amount for the May meeting will be $40.                                                                                                         
Adjournment: Pat Doren-Tobin made a motion to adjourn and Dennis Klug seconded. All were in fa-
vor and the motion were carried. Time: 8:18pm. Attendance 87 

                                                       Secretary Tina Holt 
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Board Meeting Minutes                                 April 17th 2025            

 Secretary Tina Holt                                                               

I'm Ready For 
The Car Show!! 

 

Call to Order: Paul called the meeting to order at The Moose and Ken led the board members in 
The Pledge of Allegiance.                                                                                                                                          
Roll Call: Mike Schmitt was excused. Everyone else was present.                                                                        
Guests: Barb Anderson, Tim Goodner, and Donna Salmonson.                                                                              
Approval of The Minutes: Todd made a motion to accept the minutes as written and Randy se-
conded. Discussion and motion was carried.                                                                                                       
President: Paul talked about the upcoming general meetings. May will be at Duane Gilleland’s Shop 
and July will be at Tim Carlson’s Shop. No place set for Junes meeting yet.                                                              
Vice President: Ralph announced that the square units are in the process of being ordered. It was 
decided that we are going to order 4 cell phones as well for the square devices.                                                                
Secretary: Tina announced that the roster is finished and printed. They will be available at the May 
meeting again.                                                                                                                                                     
Treasurer: Bob Halliday and Bob Salmonson gave the report. The budget is looking good. Todd mo-
tioned to approve the treasurer report and Tom seconded the motion. Discussion and motion was 
carried.                                                                                                                                                                                    
Car Show Chairman: Randy brought a sample of what the dash plaque will look like. Randy also 
stated that each of the goodie bags will have at least 11 items or more.                                                                   
1st Year Directors: Pat and Seth stated the fall cruise will be on September 20th and will be go-
ing to Schwanke Tractors in Willmar. Pat and Seth are working on a place to eat.                                                           
2nd Year Directors: Tom and Mike are all set for the Spring tour on May 17th going to the old 
Chrysler Garage in Isanti. The museum is donation based. We will stop at Jack and Jims for lunch 
and then head over to the celebration of life for Roy Bernick.                                                                                    
3rd Year Directors: Todd and Gary stated that they were incredibly pleased at how the spring 
banquet turned out.                                                                                                                                                        
Pan Car Committee: Pan Cars are going to be brought out for maintenance on May 3rd .                                                
Old Business: nothing at this time                                                                                                                        
New Business: Randy talked about the staff shirts being ordered and showed what the note pads 
will look like for the goodie bags.                                                                                                                             
Adjournment: Randy made a motion to adjourn, and Todd seconded. Discussion and motion were car-
ried. Time 7:56pm 

Bring Your Classic Car 

                              Valve Cover Racing 
We will be setting up our valve cover race track at our June General Meeting. Bring out your valve cover 
racer and get in some practice runs before our car show in August. 
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For Sale:                                                                                                                                                                                                          

• Radial arm 32” swing with mortise attachment and 6” jointer Rockwell delta. Ed 320-251-1783                                                                                         

• 1965 Chevy Impala steering wheel complete with trim. $125 obo Jim 320-406-3584 

• 1920 GMC Truck 3/4 Ton, 1922 Dearborn 1 Ton Truck, My 1926 Model T Roadster. Health forces sale. 
Dennis Klug 320-251-3133                                                                                                                                                                                  

• Mid 50’s Chevy under dash tissue holder Joel B. 320-393-3196                                                                  

• 1926 Ford Model T with all accessories. 320-251-3133                                                                                                                                            

• 2001 Ford Ranger Nick Anderson 320-224-0458                                                                               

• Ford Y Block (292 ci), heads complete, not rebuilt, intake manifolds, alternator (not rebuilt), 4 chrome 
alloy  22” 6 bolt wheels with Falken Ziex 305/40/22 tire. Warren 320-290-6171                                                                

• 350 small block headers. Brand new $80. Seth Manual 320-266-9733                                                                                                                                                                                             

• Century wire feed welder and tank and stand Don B. 320-293-5260 

Wanted:  

                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                                             

HOLE IN YOUR TIRE 

If you can’t make the general meeting and want something listed before I send The Siftings to 
print ( due date listed on front page ) email me with your listing (jzwilling47@gmail.com).  I will 
continue your listing for 3 months or until you let me know it was sold or you want it renewed or 
removed. Thanks Jim Z. 

Fixed is Fixed Man Cave Baking Pan  
SPRING IS IN THE AIR 

Good Shepherd Nursing Home June 11  1:30-300 
1115 4th Ave N, Sauk Rapids, MN 
 
Good Shepherd Apts. June 16   1:30-3;00 
1115 4th Ave N, Sauk Rapids, MN 
 
Benedictine Living Community June 17   1:00-3:00 
717 1st St N, Cold Spring, MN 
 
Edgewater of Sartell Care Center June 18   1:30-3:00 
677 Brianna Drive, Sartell, MN 
 
VAMC of St. Cloud June 21   1:00-4:00 
4801 Veterans Drive, St. Cloud, MN 
 
St. Ben’s Nursing Home/Apt June 24 1:30-3:00 
1810 Minnesota Blvd, St. Cloud, MN 
 
Country Manor Parade June 26   10 AM 
520 1st St NE, Sartell, MN 
 
Whitney Senior Center/Wacosa June 27  11:00-1:00 
1529 Northway Dr, St. Cloud, MN 

Sanctuary of St. Cloud July 10    4:00-6:00 
2410 20th Ave SE, St. Cloud, MN 
 
Carefree Living of St. Cloud July 11 1:00-3:00 
1225 Division St E, St. Cloud, MN 
 
Chateau Waters of Sartell July 23   1:00-3:00 
960 19th St S, Sartell, MN 
 
Sterling Park Care Center Aug 2    11:00-2:00 
142 1st St N, Waite Park, MN 
 
Serenity on 7th Aug 7    10:00-11:30 
329 7th Ave SE, St. Joseph, MN 
 
Country Manor Apt/Nursing home Aug 11   1:30-3:30 
520 1st St NE, Sartell, MN 
 
Garden of Foley Aug 25   2:00-4:00 
253 Pine St, Foley, MN 

Nursing Homes, Car Shows 2025  

• Vintage and antique bicycles and parts. Craig 320-492-6814  
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       Membership Form-St Cloud Antique Auto Club                                                   
Send to: P.O. Box 704 St. Cloud, MN 56302-0704 Dues are $20 per fiscal year January 1st and includes 
the monthly Siftings newsletter (which can be mailed or emailed,) 1 Roster and 1 calendar. Mailing roster to you 
is an additional $2.00. Please Circle: NEW RENEWAL, LIFE MEMBER, CHANGE ADDRESS OR VEHICLES 

 

Names _____________________________________________________________________       

 

Address ____________________________________________________________________                                                 

 

Phone ______________________________________________________________________    

 

Email ______________________________________________________________________     

For new members cars you own and for renewals mark any changes with a + or – sign before the car.                     

Please include year, make, model, body-style and special features. 

 

1. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

2. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

3. _______________________________________________________________________________ 
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    St. Cloud Antique Auto Club 

PO Box  704 

St. Cloud, MN  56302-0704 

 

 

    Address Service Requested 

The Pantowners would like to thank the  
following local businesses for supporting    

the collector car hobby 

⚫Minnesota Computer            
Systems Inc.  

⚫Auto Value 

⚫Napa—Central MN 

⚫Dijital Majik Computers  

⚫Miller Buick & GMC  

& 

⚫POS Professional Office        
Services, Inc 

Membership Application 
St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

To apply for membership or to get        
information about our Club,            

check out our website: 

www.pantowners.org 
-Or-                                          

send an email request and we                
will forward an application form to you 

pansiftings@yahoo.com 

 

FIRST CLASS 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

POS 

Pantowners Media Email:  
                pmedia@pantowners.org 

Facebook: “Pantowners-St. Cloud          

                     Antique Auto Club” 

Twitter: @PantownersSC 


